
Presidents Report 2021

Who would ever have predicted what our past year would hold. Our year of adventure started at the International Meeting Portland, Maine, hosted by the Sebasticook Chapter. It was such a great time with NAVHDA and Yankee Chapter friends. Hey, didn’t those Yankee kids make us proud. 	

Then, one by one, our lives started falling apart. We did get through February and our very well attended Indoor Clinic and we even prepped our Wood duck boxes, just before the virus moved into our lives. Masks, social distancing, hand washing and just staying home took over. 

The Yankee Board exchanged their always lively emails and made a plan. We’d start our own Zoom Clinics with our membership. Another term that dominated our lives a year ago and still today. The snow was melting, patches of brown grass started to show and our beloved woodcock returned once again. Spring also brought a burning desire to get outside and train. So we did just that! 

The Yankee Board approved a rather bizarre way to sell our training birds. There were food trucks popping up everywhere, so why not a bird truck or trailer. We were all starting to get outside with our dogs and stay healthy, physically and more important, mentally. Yankee’s Training Committee went to work.

Day by day, month by month, our dogs kept time moving forward. Wasn’t that Water Clinic the best.The skies opened and the rain came down as truck after truck of Yankee Chapter members rolled in with smiles on their faces and crates of dogs expressing their excitement? We were training once again, together! Shortly after 9, the rain stopped and the skies cleared. My wet and drooping signs pointed trainers to the various sites. I will never forget the determination of those puppy owners getting their young pups to swim and chase very soggy exhausted ducks.

We ended 2020, with a full and overflowing fall test. So who do you think logged the most miles training this summer? I am going to vote for Stuart, Sarah, Cassen, newborn Annie and a very well worn out baby stroller. We’ll keep cheering as Comet and his family train for the big test, the NAVHDA invitational.

That’s what it means to be part of the Yankee Chapter family, supporting each other sharing cheers and tears.  

In closing, I wish you all well as we move into 2021. Continue to stay safe.We will make decisions as we move forward to keep you that way. Keep your eyes on the Yankee Chapter Website, Barking Dog Express, Facebook and Judie’s emails.
Hugs to all, 2 and 4-legged.
Patti






